
                        Public Notice 
In the Consistory Court of the Diocese of St. Alban’s, in the parish of Great 

Amwell with St. Margaret’s, Church of St. John the Baptist, Great Amwell, 

NOTICE IS GIVEN that we are applying to the Consistory Court of the Diocese 

for permission to carry out the following:  

General tree pruning works in the churchyard affecting about 47% of the 90+ trees, including 

felling ash trees gradually dying from 'ash dieback'. Work includes ensuring paths are safe for 

the public using or walking through the churchyard and ensuring high-sided vehicles are not 

impeded by trees overhanging St. John's Lane. A comprehensive report by Butler's Trees of 

Letchworth Garden City, dated 10.2.24 is available from the churchwardens. The detailed per 

tree quotation of Herts. Tree Care, our proposed contractor, is available also. Copies of the 

relevant plans and documents may be examined by reference to the churchwardens of St. 

John the Baptist church. Contact: richardmellor@btinternet.com or 01920 460474.  

Petitioners:  

 1.  

The Rev. Dr. Sarah Forrest, Priest-in-Charge and P.C.C. Chairman 

2.  

Richard Mellor, Churchwarden, church treasurer and P.C.C. Secretary 

3. 

Margaret Mellor, Churchwarden and P.C.C. member 

If you wish to object to any of the works or proposals you should send a letter or 

email stating the grounds of your objection to The Diocesan Registrar at St. Alban’s 

Diocesan Registry, Winckworth Sherwood LLP, Arbor, 255 Blackfriars Road, LONDON, 

SE1 9AX or by email to stalbansregistry@wslaw.co.uk, so that your letter / email 

reaches the registrar not later than Monday 31st May. 2024. A letter or email of 

objection must include your name and address and must state whether or not you live 

in the parish and / or your name is on the electoral roll of the parish or any other basis 

on which you have an interest in the matter. 

 

Richard Mellor 
P.C.C. Secretary 
1st May, 2024 
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